
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of 

THE BOROUGH OF WOODMONT1 

August 25, 2022 

128 Kings Highway 

Woodmont, Connecticut 06460 

Meeting called to order at 8:15 pm 

Motion to approve the 2021 minutes

Motion to vote  
Motion Passes by voice vote. 

Report of the Warden 

Warden Bonessi provided a synopsis of construction projects and committee 
reports improvements in the past year and upcoming and proposed projects in 
the coming year. 
Blocks of road paved, catch basins rebuilt, beach improvements, etc. 
He then made his annual presentation on the distinction between the borough 
budget, that relies on borough taxes, being voted on this evening and the city 
budget, that relies on funding from the city of Milford to compensate the 
borough for the city services supplied by the borough

Old Business 
None

New Business 

• Chris Listori, Hawley Ave, wanted to express concern with the additional 
trash at Doolittle Park overflowing the trash cans. She encourages 
residents to call Public Works and if they see dumping to report it to the 
Board.

• Nancy Arnold, Clinton Street, wanted more information on the plan to 
replace the bike rack on Beach Avenue. Warden Bonessi gave 
information about it needing to be fully replaced and that painting was not 
going to be an option based on wear and tear.

• Kate Langley, Devol Street, is looking for more information on what will be 
done with the old flag pole remains. Warden Bonessi said they will find 
out and report back on what was salvaged and what can be done with it.
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• Vicki Pelham, Dixon Street, inquired about the possibility of a dog park in 
Woodmont seeing how many residents have dogs. Warden Bonessi said 
at the current time there is no space for it, the Board can investigate but 
suggests using the city park until more information can be gained.

• Unknown resident, asking who complains about late night activity at the 
basketball courts and field should be reported to. Warden Bonessi stated 
those are city properties so the Milford Recreation Department and Police 
Department would be the contacts.

• Tim Phelan, Kings Highway, is looking for a trial run of speeding 
trailerand possible police placement on Kings Highway as speeding 
continues to increase. If there is confirmation that speeding is happening 
is there a long-term permanent solution like speed bumps, etc. A 
conversation continued as to possible ways to address speeding on Kings 
highway starting with the speeding trailer being first.

Motion to Approve 2023-2024 Borough Budget as proposed.

o There was a call to vote

o Motion passes by unanimous voice vote.

Motion to Adjourn

Meeting adjourned at 9:47






